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The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

Statehouse, Room 285-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Barker: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2297 by Representative Ballard, et al. 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2297 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 The Personal and Family Protection Act authorizes the carrying of concealed handguns in 

any public area of any state or municipal building unless there are adequate security measures in 

place.  HB 2297 would exempt all postsecondary educational institutions from this requirement.  

It would also strike language that required state and municipal buildings to comply with certain 

security measures in order to prohibit the carrying of concealed handguns and provide a notice of 

the exemption to the Kansas Attorney General by, July 1, 2017. 

 

 The Kansas Board of Regents indicates each institution has implemented a variety of 

security measures such as metal detectors and additional security officers in an effort to comply 

with the requirements of the Act.  The Board indicates the passage of HB 2297 would help 

postsecondary educational institutions avoid additional costs for added security measures in the 

future, but a precise estimate of costs that could be avoided cannot be made. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Division of the Budget 
 

 

 

cc: Kelly Oliver, Board of Regents 

 Willie Prescott, Office of the Attorney General 

 Chardae Caine, League of Municipalities 

 Jay Hall, Association of Counties  


